
TRACT 42111 - Bienville Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Ward 4 & 5 
Fire Protection District Of Bienville Parish on June 8, 2011, being more 
fully described as follows: Beginning at the point of intersection of 
centerline of Bienville Parish Road #402 with the centerline of Bienville 
Parish Road #426 and run South 32 degrees 18 minutes West along said Road 
#402 135.18 feet to South line of SW 1/4 of SE 1/4, Section 10, Township 
16 North, Range 10 West; thence West along South line of FORTY 319.94 
feet; thence North 49 degrees 16 minutes East 312.55 feet to center of 
said Road #426; thence South 40 degrees 44 minutes East along said road 30 
feet; thence South 63 degrees 45 minutes East along center of said road 
151.38 feet to beginning, situated in SW 1/4 of SE 1/4, Section 10, 
Township 16 North, Range 10 West, Bienville Parish, Louisiana, containing 
approximately 1.00 acre, more or less, all as more particularly outlined 
on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of 
Natural Resources. The description is based on information provided by the 
State Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral 
rights. All distances, bearing and Coordinates, if applicable, are based 
on the Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone)., all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Ward 4 & 5 Fire Protection District of Bienville Parish will 
require a minimum bonus of $6000 per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: HUNTER ENERGY CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Ward 4 & 5 Fire Protection District Of Bienville Parish authorizing the 
Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1 Tract Number: 42111 
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TRACT 42112 - Bienville Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Ward 4 & 5 
Fire Protection District Of Bienville Parish on June 8, 2011, being more 
fully described as follows: Lot #5, the East 172 feet of Lot #6 and the 
included alley, Block 5, D.K. and O.G. Thomas Addition, Town of Ringgold, 
Bienville Parish, Louisiana, in accordance with map and plat of survey by 
Jas. A. Lupo, C.E., dated August 10, 1928, recorded in the Office of the 
Clerk of Court, Bienville Parish, Louisiana, as shown on the survey by 
Doyle P. Sanders, Registered Land Surveyor, dated January 11, 1993, 
containing approximately 2 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Ward 4 & 5 Fire Protection District of Bienville Parish will 
require a minimum bonus of $6000 per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: HUNTER ENERGY CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Ward 4 & 5 Fire Protection District Of Bienville Parish authorizing the 
Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2 Tract Number: 42112 
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TRACT 42113 - Bienville Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Ward 4 & 5 
Fire Protection District Of Bienville Parish on June 8, 2011, being more 
fully described as follows: Beginning at the Northwest corner of the SE 
1/4 of NE 1/4 Section 5, Township 15 North, Range 10 West, go South 249.38 
feet, run East 632.17 feet to a point on the East right of way of Parish 
Road No. 402 for the point of beginning; thence run South 46 degrees 55 
minutes West 125 feet along said right of way to the North right of way of 
Louisiana Highway No. 154, thence run South 31 degrees 42 minutes East 
243.46 feet along Louisiana Highway No. 154, thence run North 45 degrees 
24 minutes East 124.96 feet, thence run North 31 degrees 42 minutes West 
240.15 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 0.676 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Ward 4 & 5 Fire Protection District of Bienville Parish will 
require a minimum bonus of $6000 per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
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Applicant: HUNTER ENERGY CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Ward 4 & 5 Fire Protection District Of Bienville Parish authorizing the 
Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: .676 Tract Number: 42113 
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TRACT 42114 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Desoto 
Parish Police Jury on June 8, 2011, being more fully described as follows: 
Tract 1: 0.6 acres, more or less, being Lots 1, 2, 5 and 6 Block 1, Town 
of Mansfield, more particularly described in that certain Deed dated 
December 19, 2007, by and between Anne Hewitt Belville and the Succession 
of Dorothy Virginia Roach as Grantor and DeSoto Parish Police Jury, as 
Grantee, recorded in Book 744, Page 851, Registry #562805 of the 
Conveyance of Records of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana Tract 2: 0.2455 acres, 
more or less, being Lot 4 of Block 1 and a portion of Lot 3 of Block 1 
fronting 42 feet on Franklin Street and 99 feet on Adams Street, Town of 
Mansfield, more particularly described by metes and bounds in that certain 
Deed dated August 10, 1916, by and between C.E.Jenkins, husband of Mary 
Lou Johnson, as Grantor and Desoto parish Police Jury, as Grantee, 
recorded in Book 41, Page 82, Registry #12220 of the Conveyance of Records 
of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana Tract 3: 0.9 acres, more or less, Block 33 of 
the Town of Mansfield, being more particularly described in that certain 
Resolution dated May 9, 1962, by and between the DeSoto Parish Police 
Jury, as Grantor and the Public, as Grantee, recorded in Book 254, Page 8, 
Registry #292538 of the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
Tract 4: 0.2941 acres, more or less, the South 27 feet of Lots 1 and 6; 
the North 42.4 feet of Lot 2 and the North Half of Lot 5; all in Block 2 
of the Town of Mansfield, being more particularly described in that 
certain Corrected Act of Conveyance and Quitclaim dated March 5, 1992, by 
and between Robert E. Plummer, husband of Lynda Black Plummer, as Grantor 
and the DeSoto Parish Police Jury, as Grantee, recorded in Book 675, Page 
72, Registry #525914 of the Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana 
Tract 5: 0.9 acres, more or less, being all of Block 6, Town of Mansfield, 
more particularly described in that certain Deed dated December 28, 1984, 
by and between Ben Johnson, III, Testamentary Executor of the Succession 
of W.A. Nabors, as Grantor and the DeSoto Parish Police Jury, as Grantee, 
recorded in Book 568, Page 619, Registry #472563 of the Conveyance Records 
of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana Tract 6: 1.438 acres, more or less, being the 
West half of Block 51, Town of Mansfield, more particularly described in 
that certain Deed dated December 28, 1984, by and between Ben Johnson, 
III, Testamentary Executor of the Succession of W.A. Nabors, as Grantor 
and the DeSoto Parish Police Jury, as Grantee, recorded in Book 568, Page 
619, Registry #472563 of the Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, 
Louisiana. Tract 7: 0.371 acres, more or less, beginning at a point on the 
East property line of Crosby Street of the Town of Mansfield, DeSoto 
Parish, Louisiana, 319.81 feet South of the centerline of Polk Street, and 
running thence East 208.5 feet, thence North 77.65 feet, thence West 208.5 
feet, thence South 77.65 feet to the place of beginning, being more 
particularly described in that certain Deed dated November 10, 1983, by 
and between J.W. Porter and Linda Shaw Porter, husband and wife and 
Richard G. Neeson and Sandra Scott Neeson, husband and wife, as Grantor 
and the DeSoto Parish Police Jury, as Grantee, recorded in Book 542, Page 
603, Registry # 461395 of the Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, 
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Louisiana. Tract 8: 0.62 acres, more or less, beginning at a point on the 
East property line of Crosby Street 319.81 feet South of the center line 
of Polk Street a one half inch iron, and running thence South along said 
East property line 130.85 feet, a one half inch iron, in private alley, 
thence East in said private alley 208.5 feet, a one half inch iron in said 
alley; thence North 130.85 feet a one half inch pin, thence West 208.5 
feet to the place of beginning, being more particularly described in that 
certain Deed dated June 6, 1983, by and between James R. Gallaspy and 
Betty R. Gallaspy, husband and wife, as Grantor and the DeSoto Parish 
Police Jury, as Grantee, recorded in Book 533, Page 468, Registry # 455970 
of the Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana. Tract 9: 0.17 
acres, more or less, beginning at the Southwest Corner of Block 4 of the 
City of Mansfield, as per plat thereof recorded in Conveyance Records of 
DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, at the corner of Polk and Adams Streets, thence 
run North along Adams Street 82.5 feet, thence run East 86 feet, thence 
run North 49.5 feet, thence run East 2 feet, thence South 132 feet to Polk 
Street, thence West 88 feet to place of beginning, being more particularly 
described in that certain Deed dated March 6, 1990, by and between Oliver 
H.P. Sample, widower of Sarah Mercer Sample, and Virginia Sample Yates, as 
Grantor and the DeSoto Parish Police Jury, as Grantee, recorded in Book 
589, Page 262, Registry # 514738 of the Conveyance Records of DeSoto 
Parish, Louisiana Tract 10: 0.632 acres, more or less, beginning at a 
point of 208.5 feet East and 267.5 feet South of the intersection of the 
East property line of Crosby Street with the South property line of Polk 
Street in the City of Mansfield, DeSoto Parish, Louisiana, for a place of 
beginning, thence run East 156 feet, thence run South 133.5 feet, thence 
run West 13 feet, thence run South 50.5 feet, thence run East 67 feet, 
thence run South 25 feet to the North line of North Street, thence run 
West 92 feet, thence run North 49 feet, thence run West 118 feet, thence 
run North 160 feet to the place of beginning, being more particularly 
described in that certain Deed dated December 8, 1983, by and between 
Marjorie Stephenson Calvert, legally divorced from Walter B. Calvert and 
Alice Stephenson Ruffin, wife of Albert S. Ruffin, as Grantor and the 
DeSoto Parish Police Jury, as Grantee, recorded in Book 542, Page 161, 
Registry# 461107 of the Conveyance Records of DeSoto Parish, Louisiana 
Total Acreage for nomination in Section 9, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West contains 6.171 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
The description is based on information provided by the State Agency 
regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
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purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No drilling operations shall be conducted on the above leased land 
without the express written consent of the DeSoto Parish Police Jury. 
 
NOTE: The Desoto Parish Police Jury will require a minimum bonus of $5000 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 

 
Applicant: CLASSIC PETROLEUM, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Desoto Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 6.171 Tract Number: 42114 
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TRACT 42115 - Concordia Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Fifth 
Louisiana Levee District - Board Of Commissioners on June 8, 2011, being 
more fully described as follows: That certain tract of land being the West 
Half of the Southwest Quarter, Section 32, Township 7 North, Range 8 East, 
Concordia Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 80.00 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 

 
Applicant: LESLIE M. COOPER to Agency and by Resolution from the Fifth 
Louisiana Levee District - Board Of Commissioners authorizing the Mineral 
Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 80 Tract Number: 42115 
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TRACT 42116 - Avoyelles Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Red River, 
Atchafalaya, And Bayou Boeuf Levee District on June 8, 2011, being more 
fully described as follows: Southwest Quarter of Southeast Quarter (SW ¼ 
of SE ¼) and Southeast Quarter of Southwest Quarter (SE ¼ of SW ¼) Section 
29, Township 1 South, Range 6 East, Avoyelles Parish, Louisiana, 
containing 80 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file 
in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The 
description is based on information provided by the State Agency regarding 
location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, 
distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No surface operations of any kind shall be conducted on the leased 
premises without the written consent of the Red River, Atchafalaya & Bayou 
Boeuf Levee District. 
 
NOTE: The Red River, Atchafalaya, and Bayou Boeuf Levee District will 
require a minimum bonus of $150 per acre and a minimum royalty of 20%. 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: LESLIE M. COOPER to Agency and by Resolution from the Red 
River, Atchafalaya, And Bayou Boeuf Levee District authorizing the Mineral 
Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 80 Tract Number: 42116 
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TRACT 42117 - St. Landry Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Red River, 
Atchafalaya, And Bayou Boeuf Levee District on June 8, 2011, being more 
fully described as follows: Northeast Quarter (NE ¼) Section 33, Township 
2 South, Range 4 East, St. Landry Parish, Louisiana, containing 160 acres, 
all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No surface operations of any kind shall be conducted on the leased 
premises without the written consent of the Red River, Atchafalaya & Bayou 
Boeuf Levee District. 
 
NOTE: The Red River, Atchafalaya, and Bayou Boeuf Levee District will 
require a minimum bonus of $150 per acre and a minimum royalty of 20%. 
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: LESLIE M. COOPER to Agency and by Resolution from the Red 
River, Atchafalaya, And Bayou Boeuf Levee District authorizing the Mineral 
Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 160 Tract Number: 42117 



 22

TRACT 42118 - East Baton Rouge Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development on June 8, 2011, being more 
fully described as follows: Being U. S. Hwy. 61 and Louisiana Hwy. 68 (now 
or formerly), bounded on the South by the South Section line of Section 
66, Township 5 South Range 1 West; on the East by Clara Annison, et al, 
Gertrude C. Whitaker, John Lane Ewing, Olympic Investors, LLC, Harold B. 
Davis and Ralph E. Davis; on the North by the East line of U WX RA SUA as 
per the Department of Conservation Order No. 1027-C and/or the 16,400 TUSC 
RA SU as per the Department of Conservation Order No. 1027-A-9 and the 
South line of U WX RA SUC as per the Department of Conservation Order No. 
1027-C-1; and on the West by the East Right of Way line of the Kansas City 
Southern Railroad, being portions of the then existing Right of Way of 
Louisiana Hwy. No. 68 and Parcel 68 and Parcel No. 16 1 of the Alsen Port 
Hudson Hwy, State Project No 252 01 03, F 81 (5) LA. 68 and all of the 
then existing Right of Way of Louisiana Hwy. No. 68 lying west of Parcel 
14 2 acquired from Gertrude C. Whitaker, containing approximately 10 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No surface operations will be performed on the leased property. 
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Applicant: GO-TIGER ENERGY to Agency and by Resolution from the Louisiana 
Department Of Transportation And Development authorizing the Mineral Board 
to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 10 Tract Number: 42118 
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TRACT 42119 - Lafayette and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from St. Martin 
Parish Government on June 8, 2011, being more fully described as follows:  
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,804,090.00 and Y = 
592,269.00; thence East 6,973.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,811,063.00 and Y = 592,269.00; thence South 5,760.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,811,063.00 and Y = 586,509.00; thence West 
6,973.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,804,090.00 and Y = 
586,509.00; thence North 5,760.00 feet to the point of beginning, more 
particularly described as follows: Tract 1: D’Augereau Road, in its 
entirety, situated in Section 140, Township 9 South, Range 5 East, St. 
Martin Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 5.93 acres; and Tract 
2: Sawmill Highway from its intersection with East Gloria Switch Road on 
the North, continuing South and East a distance of 5,200 feet, more or 
less, to its intersections with Felix Drive on the South, situated in 
Sections 140 and 64, Township 9 South, Range 5 East, St. Martin Parish, 
Louisiana and Sections 43 and 60, Township 9 South, Range 5 East, 
Lafayette Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 7.99 acres. Tracts 1 
and 2 containing approximately 13.92 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. The description is based on information provided by 
the State Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral 
rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based 
on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: MMB ENERGY, L.L.C. to Agency and by Resolution from the St. 
Martin Parish Government authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       



 27

 

 
 

Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 13.92 Tract Number: 42119 
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TRACT 42120 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from St. Martin 
Parish Government on June 8, 2011, being more fully described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,826,515.00 and Y = 
583,043.00; thence East 7,625.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,834,140.00 and Y = 583,043.00; thence South 8,134.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,834,140.00 and Y = 574,909.00; thence West 
7,625.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,826,515.00 and Y = 
574,909.00; thence North 8,134.00 feet to the point of beginning, more 
particularly described as follows: Tract 1: Huval Road, in its entirety, 
situated in Section 58, Township 9 South, Range 6 East, St. Martin Parish, 
Louisiana, containing approximately 4.87 acres, and Tract 2: Delcambre 
Road, in its entirety, situated in Section 147, Township 9 South, Range 6 
East, St. Martin Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 5.18 acres. 
Tracts 1 and 2 containing approximately 10.05 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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Applicant: MMB ENERGY, L.L.C. to Agency and by Resolution from the St. 
Martin Parish Government authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 10.05 Tract Number: 42120 


